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Here we are at the end of another year of learning at Peel LDS. It has been a pleasure to read the
reports and see the progress that the students have made throughout the year. It is a credit to the
students and demonstrates the dedication and expertise that the educators at Peel provide to your
children each and every day they attend the learning program. A sincere thank you to everyone who
contributes to Peel LDS, be they educators, a member of the Speech Pathology team,
Administration staff, or our dedicated Statewide Outreach Team. Special sincere thanks to my
Deputy team, Michelle Columbus, Anita Neeson, Amanda Whelan, and Justine Daly. Together we
are the day-to-day points of contact for staff, students and families. We are a hard-working,
innovative, and supportive team, and it is a pleasure to come to work each day to work together to
create the supportive environment for your children to thrive.

It has been a big year and one of highs and lows. We started the year with a school review which
was an opportunity to have our work at the school validated by an external team from the
Education Department. We farewelled Ms Collins who won the Principal role at North East LDC. We
also felt very acutely the sudden death of Miss Alicia Calder, an experienced educator who added
vibrance and passion to our teaching staff. We ended this year with our recent whole school review
where we were able to celebrate the many achievements of groups of students as well as
individual shining stars who had made significant progress throughout the year. In the past few
weeks at every campus some of these students have been receiving awards for their efforts. This
week the Principal awards were sent home in the post, so please check your letterbox over the next
week to see if there is one there for your child.

To the Year 3 students, and the students who are exiting this year for one reason or another, on
behalf of the staff and the Board of Peel LDS, we wish you every success in all that you do.
Learning is a journey and we have given you the best start we can give you. We look forward to
seeing where you all go next. Remember to come back and see us, we love to share your
successes with you and your families.

All that is left for me to say is have a wonderful festive and holiday season and to those returning
we will see you all again on Wednesday 31st Jan to welcome the 2024 learning year.

Stay safe everyone.

Fiona Forbes
Principal





On October 13 Miss Columbus had the pleasure and privilege of
attending the high school graduation of a former student, Elizabeth
Hope. Elizabeth graduated Year 12 at Court Grammar School and was
awarded the school prize for resiliency. It was wonderful to see Elizabeth
brimming with confidence and enthusiasm and excited for the next
chapter of her life. Elizabeth will be doing some hospitality training and
hopes to get in to nursing in the future. Thank you to Elizabeth’s family
for remaining in touch after Elizabeth left us as a Year 3 student and for
inviting Miss Columbus along to be a part of a very proud moment. We
wish Elizabeth all the best for an exciting future ahead. 



MANDURAH CAMPUS

Wow, how the year has flown by us. We look back on a year that was action
packed, full of fun, learning and friendships. It is hard to believe we only have a
few more days before we send our amazing year three students off to begin their
learning journey beyond Peel Language Development School.  

Last Thursday December 7th, Mandurah Campus celebrated 2023 with our
annual Graduation and Book Awards Ceremony. We had a wonderful day.
Beginning with a beautiful rendition of Aussie Jingle Bells, performed by
Rooms 10,11 and 15, this was followed by our Book Award presentations.
Congratulations to all Book Award recipients you should be very proud of
yourself and your achievements. Whilst not everyone wins a book prize
every single student should be extremely proud of their own progress and
success



MANDURAH CAMPUS

The annual school picnic was once again a highlight of the year, Room
14 students were extremely excited to meet their 2023 pen pals from
Bungaree Campus. It was great to be able to put faces to names on the
bottom of a letter. 

The staff at Mandurah
Campus, would also like
to take this opportunity
to thank all of our Host

school Mandurah
Primary and our

families for supporting
and working in

collaboration with us,
again this year. Enjoy

your holidays, stay safe
and we look forward to

seeing many of you
back next year.  

The entertainment continued with Room 14 students singing and
dancing to their own version of Fight song. Graduation Certificates were
then presented to our 14 students, who will be leaving us with many
special memories, to continue their learning journeys beyond Peel
Language Development School. Upon leaving the stage, graduating
students were presented with a Graduation photograph in a frame,
which they then presented to their parents. There were plenty of
tissues being used at that moment, as tears of pride flowed from the
eyes of very proud family members. We wish our graduates and other
students who are leaving us to continue their education at other
schools, every success and happiness. 



To end our health unit on road safety the Year 2 students at Peel Language
Development School decided to create vibrant and engaging road safety
posters. Students worked individually and in small groups to share their
ideas and design a plan for their poster. The posters were a way that
students could help others, sharing information on how to journey safely
to and from school on foot and on two wheels. 

Students enthusiastically went about creating these posters. Each student
thinking of a rule or catch phrase that delivers a simple road safety
message to fellow students of all ages.

MANDURAH CAMPUS

These posters are powerful
advocates for safe biking and
walking. Students have chosen a
variety of illustrations including
the proper use of crosswalks,
reminders about the importance
of helmets and looking both ways
before crossing the road. These
posters will be shown to each of
the classes at Peel Language
Development School, where
students will have the
opportunity to talk about the
important safety message that
they have showcased on their
poster. The posters will then be
displayed in all classes as well as
communal areas, for all students,
friends, and families to view. We
hope our road safety messages
keep us all safe when using the
road!



MANDURAH CAMPUS

The end of the term is fast approaching. We have done some amazing,
directed drawings this term, from sunflowers to nutcrackers. Here are
some of our masterpieces!

We wish all our students and families and a wonderful, restful and safe
school break. We look forward to seeing you all next year!



RLPS CAMPUS

We've had a very successful year of gardening in Room 1.2. The potatoes
were our most popular crop and we had so much fun planting, growing,
harvesting, and cooking them.

We've spread a good layer of mulch over the garden beds so they can
have a good break over the hots months to come. We look forward to
donning our gloves again next year.

ROOM 1.2



RLPS CAMPUS

During Move Up Day on Wednesday 13 December, the future Year 4s had
some fun on the oval with Mrs Forbes. After a game of soccer everyone
had a turn at throwing water balloons at Mrs Forbes. Everyone had a great
time!



CHRISTMAS JOKES

Why didn’t
Rudolph get a

good report card?

 Because he went 
down in history

What do you call
Santa when he
doesn’t move?

 Santa Pause

What do elves do 
after school?

 Their gnome work

What goes “oh, oh, oh”? 

 Santa walking backwards

What do you
 call a

bankrupt
Santa? 

Saint 
Nick-el-less

What music
do Santa’s
elves like
 the best?

 Wrap music
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